TTEA 23-24 MOU #4

MEMORANDUM OF UNDERSTANDING BETWEEN TAHOE TRUCKEE UNIFIED SCHOOL
AND
TAHOE TRUCKEE EDUCATION ASSOCIATION

Addition of One Professional Development Day

This Agreement was made and entered into this day, November 28, 2023, by and between Tahoe Truckee
Unified School District (“District’) and Tahoe Truckee Education Association (“Association”) collectively referred
to as the (“Parties”) regarding the addition of one professional development day for the 2024-2025 school year.

For the 2024-2025 school year, the contract days shall be increased by one day from 185 to 186. This
additional day shall be utilized as a required District wide professional development day.

e The date of the additional professional development day will not be at the beginning of the
school year and will occur during the school year and shall be chosen by the District in
consultation with the Association. The consultation will take place with the TTEA Executive
Board and the TTUSD Executive Cabinet by April 1, 2024.

e The format of the professional development day will be “conference style.”

e There shall be no additional required trainings after work hours as a result of the additional
professional development day.

The value of this day is approximately 0.5% and shall be paid at the per diem rate.

This MOU shall fully and finally resolve the addition of one professional development day for the 2024-2025
school year. Absent mutual written agreement this MOU shall expire on June 30, 2025.
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Davnd Steakley, Lead Negotiator Michael Shepherd, Executive Director, HR
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Kerstin Kramer, Superintendent Chief Learning Officer

Approved by the Board:



